AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on Wednesday the 14th day of March, 2012

Roll Call:              
George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
      


      
Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 

       

     
Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman


Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman  

Absent

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
Also Present:
        
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town




James W. Osborne, Town Engineer



        
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL
The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG  

Todd DePew, Deputy Highway Superintendent, led the pledge to the flag.

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA

There were no additions or deletions to this agenda. 
5.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve this audit in the amount of $1,495,904.22, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.           

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
6.  
ENGINEERING



A. Bond Reduction: Chesterfield Court Subdivision
James Osborne, Town Engineer, said Chesterfield Court Subdivision is located off of Lakeside Road. Sandcastle Homes, Inc. has requested a reduction in their performance security.
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated March 5, 2012, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, to reduce the performance security for Chesterfield Court Subdivision from its original amount of $618,076.00 to $187,123.00. This revised figure retains a minimum of 10 percent for any completed items and for protection against damage prior to dedication. There will be a retainage of 25 percent for the road sub-base and 50 percent for any installed asphalt. 

DISCUSSION: Deputy Supervisor Piaquadio asked if there was a fence around the detention pond.

Mr. Osborne replied that there are two detention ponds in this development and both have fences. 

The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
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B. Grandview Water Extension

William Murphy and Barry Silver, residents of Grandview Drive, came before the Board.  
Mr. Murphy said Grandview Drive is a private road that abuts Commonwealth Drive. They are here tonight to request hookup to Town water for the four houses on Grandview Drive plus the property owned by Dick Bower. Mr. Bauer will grant an easement across his property for the installation of the water on Grandview Drive.  

Mr. Osborne prepared a cost estimate for the Board’s review as listed below:

[image: image1.emf]Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said all five properties are in the Water District and have been paying Water One charges. 
Councilwoman Greene asked if there will be a water meter for each homeowner.  
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Mr. Osborne replied that each homeowner will have a water meter.  

Councilman Woolsey asked if the homeowners will bear part of the cost for the water connection. 

Mr. Murphy said it was his understanding that the Town would do the installation and the cost would be incorporated in their water charge. 

Mr. Osborne said this subdivision was done in 1966 and the Consolidated Water District was not yet established. 

Mr. Woolsey is in favor of the Town absorbing the charge for the fire hydrant and the residents paying for the installation of the water hookup. 

Deputy Supervisor Piaquadio asked for an amount of the Water One and Water Two charges paid by the homeowners. 

Mr. Osborne said there is an average assessment for these four homes of approximately $150,000.00 for Water One charges. 
Councilman Bello has concerns of setting a precedent for future residents who request hookup to Town water.  

Mr. Taylor said property owners within the Water District are entitled to petition for a water main extension. The Board would have to go through a formal public hearing process and explain why it is not in the public interest to grant the petition.
Councilman Woolsey suggested having the cost divided six ways. The cost of the fire hydrant would be paid for by the Town.
Councilman Woolsey suggested having the homeowners install the water line themselves.   
Councilwoman Greene suggested giving the residents credit for the water one charges that they have paid. 
Councilman Piaquadio asked to have this item brought back to the April 11th Workshop Meeting. 
Mr. Silver said the property owners would be happy to pay for the survey needed for the water line. 

Councilwoman Greene said she will contact Orange County to find out what the past rates were.

7.  
RECREATION: 

A. Chadwick Lake Capital Projects SEQRA Determination
Mr. Taylor said Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation, presented the Board with a list of 2012 Capital Projects for Chadwick Lake Park. They are as follows:
1. 10X 16 building on south end of Commissioners Office to include two handicap accessible bathrooms.

2. Septic system installed that conforms to Board of Health standards in a critical area.
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3. Solar lights along entrance of Chadwick Lake Park

4. Install two new bocci courts on the north side of the hockey rink.

5. Seal road to Commissioner’s Office and back parking lot, Chadwick Lake Entrance and main lot and the upper court parking area. Tar and chip lower recreation lot.

6. Gazebo for center piece for the new handicapped gardens and home of the Park arboretum

7. Additional lights for the ice skating.

8. Upgrade electrical outlets, install a public address system and install winter curtains on the north and west sides of the pavilion.

9. Black top pads for the tether ball and block ball areas.

10. Fence, excavate and base for playground equipment and installation.

11. Water garden

12. Extend west side of parking lot.

The projects are grouped as a single action for environmental review. A full environmental assessment form has been prepared. 
Councilwoman Greene said Mr. Petrillo reviewed the list with her. The gazebo will cost $700.00 more because the NFA Carpentry Shop will not be able to complete the work before camp starts. Therefore, they will not be doing the work. 
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of SEQR Lead Agency Status and Determination: Proposed 2012 Capital Projects for Chadwick Lake Park including Installation of New Gazebo and Playground by the Town of Newburgh, New York (A Type 1 Action). The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
B. Chadwick Lake Capital Project (s) Approval



A list of the Capital Projects is listed in item 7A.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to withdraw $700.00 from the Parkland Trust Fund and transfer it to the Chadwick Lake Capital Project. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to authorize the 2012 Capital Projects for Chadwick Lake Park in the amount of $92,500.00 as presented. (See attached) The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
8. 
ZONING:

A. Discussion:   84 Realty, LLC
Mr. Taylor said this property is located on Patton Road and they are asking for a zoning change from B to R-2. He asked if the Board has any reservations, if not it will be put on an agenda for Board action. The Board received an assurance letter from 84 Realty, LLC stating the zoning change will be conditioned upon the property being used as a single family residential subdivision. 
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Stanley Shultzman, who is representing 84 Realty, LLC, came before the Town Board.    
Councilman Woolsey said when the public hearing was held the residents were told and agreed that the property would be developed as a single family subdivision. If the developer decides that the property is going to remain in the B zone there should be another public hearing. 

Mr. Shultzman said when this project is in front of the Planning Board and they do not like the project that is presented or it becomes infeasible to move forward they should be able to go back to how the property exists today. 
Councilman Piaquadio suggested that Mr. Shultzman and his client go to the Planning Board and present their plans for the single family development. If their plans are rejected, they should come back to the Town Board to schedule another public hearing. 

Mr. Taylor suggested putting the following paragraph in the agreement. 

“Furthermore, we hereby agree that should the zoning of the property be changed to R-2 and we either not get approval for and or determine not to construct single family homes on the property any such change would require the Town Board to conduct a public hearing to rescind the zoning change and return to the existing B zoning requirement restrictions.” 

All of the Board Members agreed with the new verbiage.    
B. Parke Lane LLC
Mr. Taylor said a developer’s agreement has been submitted and states the Town Board agrees the owner of the property located off of Stewart Avenue will be developed to contain 160 multi-family residential market rate units with a clubhouse, pool, gazebos, open space, walkways, and seating areas. The development will only access on Stewart Avenue. 
All of the Board members agreed with this Developer’s Agreement.

9.  
DATA PROCESSING: Approval of Expenditure from

     




    Computer Reserve 

Councilman Piaquadio said at the February 15th Audit Workshop Meeting the Town Board approved the purchase of a Seagate portable hard drive for their server in the amount of $106.24. The actual cost of hard drive is $121.92. 
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated March 14, 2012, submitted by Councilman Gil Piaquadio to withdraw $15.68 from the Computer Reserve Fund account number 001-878 for the purchase of a Seagate portable hard drive. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to purchase a Seagate portable hard drive for the Recreation Department from FLC Equipment for the amount of $121.92. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
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Councilman Piaquadio said the computers at Justice Court and Code Compliance Department are between eight and twelve years old. Code Compliance will have to replace their computers in order for them to use the BAS software. Mr. Piaquadio will bring this item back after he obtains the cost of the software from the State Bid. 
10. 
TOWN CLERK: Carnival Application at Newburgh Mall
Town Clerk Zarutskie said Dreamland Amusements Inc. has submitted an application for a Carnival Permit for the benefit of East Coldenham Elementary School. The carnival will run from April 5th through April 15th. The location of the carnival will be at the Newburgh Mall, which is a good location due to the adequate parking. Thomas Dubetsky, the Public Safety Officer, has signed off on the application. 


Councilman Woolsey said it states in the application that the security will be provided by Dreamland Amusements and the Town of Newburgh Police through off duty arrangements. He asked if Chief Clancy has given his approval for the security arrangements. 


All of the Board agreed that they want official approval from Chief Clancy. This item will be brought back for the March 19th Town Board Meeting. 
      
11.
FLEET MAINTENANCE: Hiring of Mechanic

James LaColla, Head Mechanic-Fleet Maintenance, said he interviewed several candidates to fill the vacancy at Fleet Maintenance. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve James LaColla’s recommendation to hire James McGuinness for the position of Auto Mechanic, with a start date of March 29, 2012 and a pay rate of 18.5430. The funds will come from account number 1640.0100. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
      
12. 
PLANNING BOARD:  Performance Security Release: Ghikas Subdivision   

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated March 13, 2012, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town of Newburgh Planning Board, to release the landscape performance security for Ghikas Subdivision, Town Project Number 2004-14. The bond amount approved was $7,418.00 and they wish to release the remaining landscape inspection fees. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 
DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene requested that the address of the property be listed on Ms. Arent’s memos. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
13. 
ASSESSOR:


   
A. WGNY Tower Sunset Crest Utility Certiorari
Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said this property is located off of Rock Cut Road and has a radio tower located on it, which is tax exempt. The settlement provided for reductions in the assessed value for 2008-2011 by $49,500.00 from $84,500.00 to $35,000.00 for all four years. The refund liability for the Town, not including Special Districts and Fire Districts, for the reductions will be approximately $2,223.79.
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Councilman Bello asked if the building that houses the tower controls and equipment is exempt. 

All of the Board Members said that they will talk to the Assistant Assessor to clarify whether or not the building housing the tower equipment is exempt from paying taxes. They will bring this matter back to the May 2nd Audit Meeting. 

B. CINTAS Certiorari

Mr. Taylor said the Cintas building is located on Route 300. The Consent Judgment contains a chart setting forth the proposed assessed value reductions and amounts with the smallest reduction of $99,000.00 to occur in 2005 and the largest of $212,350.00 to occur in 2008. The aggregate refund liability for the Town, not including Special Districts and Fire District, for the reductions for the seven years will be approximately $10,799.20. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Settlement of Proceeding under Article 7 of the Real Property Tax Law: SBL 34-1-29.1 Cintas Corp. (NYS Route 300), INDEX NUMBERS 2005-12407, 2006-13318, 2007-12704, 2008-15676, 2009-16210, 2010-16865 AND 2011-6586. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
14.  
PERMA: Insurance Contract 2012-2013

Councilman Piaquadio said the PERMA insurance policy term is due. There has been an increase of approximately $120,000.00 for this year. A PERMA representative reviewed the claims with the Board.  

Councilwoman Greene said PERMA was scheduled to come in every three months to discuss claims, which they have not done. 
Councilman Piaquadio suggested that the Town re-bid this item next year.
Councilwoman Greene said the Board should interview insurance agencies before they set the 2013 budget.   

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to renew the PERMA Policy No: WC000122-04(1) for a policy term of April 1, 2012 – April 1, 2013, in the amount of $816,966.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

The Board went back to 7B at this time. 

Mr. Osborne said the list of the 2012 projects add up to more than what was approved. He suggested the Town Board ask Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks and Recreation, to attend a meeting to explain the difference. 
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15.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:11 p.m. by Councilman Bello to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

            VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

               Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


               Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1absent.
Meeting adjourned at 8:11 p.m.
                                            Respectfully submitted,

            ___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
  
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
